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Two years after graduation I began to miss being involved in the sport of football so, as an avocation, I became a high school football official. I have been working as a field judge for the last twenty-three years, the last seventeen of which have been at the collegiate level for the Eastern Collegiate Athletic Conference (ECAC). 1 currently am officiating at the Division IAA level in the Yankee Conference, the Patriot League, and the Ivy League. I have worked at all the schools in the Ivy League with the exception of Yale (officials are not allowed to officiate games involving their alma maters).
American football has become very popular in Europe and Russia, and, as a result, I have travelled to both Helsinki and Moscow to work games. These trips have resulted in some very memorable experiences.
In March of 1992 my wife Gail and I were in Moscow where I officiated a game between the Moscow All-Stars and Western Maryland College, which was the first time an American college football team had ever played in Russia. My hosts informed me that I was the first American to officiate a football game in Russia.
The Western Maryland team, which plays at the Division III level, was outweighed by the Russians by at least fifty to sixty pounds per man. While the Russians were all magnificent athletes, Western Maryland easily won 47-7 due to their vastly superior knowledge of the game. But the Russians are committed to learning the game, and it won’t be too long before they become competitive in football just as they have in basketball and hockey. 
